

EXETER PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

13 NEWFIELDS ROAD • EXETER, NH • 03833-4540 • (603) 773-6157 •FAX (603) 772-1355 <u>www.exeternh.gov</u>

November 4, 2022

Resident Westside Drive Neighborhood Exeter, NH 03833

Re: Upcoming Field Work Notice

Westside Drive Area Improvements

Exeter, New Hampshire

Dear Neighborhood Resident:

As you may be aware the Town is designing improvements to the municipal infrastructure (water, sewer, drainage, roads and sidewalks) in the Westside Drive neighborhood. The project design is advancing as part of our ongoing mission to provide reliable municipal services in Town.

Starting on or around November 11, 2022, and through the remainder of the month you may notice personnel from Underwood Engineers, Doucet Survey and Marc Jacobs wetlands scientist gathering field information around the neighborhood. The work will include topographical survey and wetlands delineation so you may see paint markings in the road as well as survey ribbon/flagging. Much of this work will be in the street and won't require heavy equipment or digging, but the field personnel at times will need to survey exterior portions of your property. Field personnel will carry identification and will do their best to minimize the inconvenience to you. You can help by not disturbing or removing the markings. We appreciate your understanding as we work together to keep this vital project moving forward.

Information regarding the Westside Drive Area project can be found on the Town website at https://www.exeternh.gov/publicworks/westside-drive-area-utility-improvement-project. If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact Cole Melendy, P.E., Project Manager, Underwood Engineers at (603) 436-6192 or cmelendy@underwoodengineers.com or Paul Vlasich, P.E., Town Engineer at (603) 773-6157 or pvlasich@exeternh.gov.

Thank you for your time, cooperation, and support.

Very truly yours,

TOWN OF EXETER

Jennifer R. Perry, P.E. Public Works Director